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CITY OF LEAVENWORTH 
100 N. 5th Street 
Leavenworth, Kansas 66048 
 

City Commission Special Meeting 
Commission Chambers 

Tuesday, December 5, 2023 6:00 p.m. 

 
CALL TO ORDER - The Governing Body met for a special meeting and the following commission members 
were present in the commission chambers: Mayor Jermaine Wilson, Mayor Pro-Tem Griff Martin, 
Commissioners Nancy Bauder and Edd Hingula.  Absent: Commissioner Camalla Leonhard. 
 
Commissioner Elect Holly Pittman was present for the meeting to be sworn in. 
 
Staff members present: City Manager Paul Kramer, Assistant City Manager Penny Holler and City Clerk 
Sarah Bodensteiner. 
 
Open Special Meeting: 
Commissioner Martin moved to open a special meeting.  Commissioner Bauder seconded the motion and 
the motion was unanimously approved.  Mayor Wilson declared the motion carried 4-0. 
 
2023 Elected Officials Take Oath of Office – City Clerk Sarah Bodensteiner introduced the item and 
background on the election of the Commissioners and stated that Holly Pittman and Nancy Bauder will 
serve (4) four-year terms expiring on December 7, 2027 and Edd Hingula will serve a (2) two-year term 
expiring on December 2, 2025.  A copy of the election results certified by Janet Klasinski, County Election 
Officer was included in the policy report.  City Clerk Sarah Bodensteiner gave the oath of office to the three 
elected members. 
 
Commissioner Pittman: 

• Thanked her parents, husband, children, and supporters for their love and support 
• Excited to serve the community she was raised in and loves so much 

 
Commissioner Hingula: 

• Thanked the Lord for his guidance 
• Thanked his wife for her support 
• Thanked those who voted for him 
• Stated he is representing everyone, not just those who voted for him 

 
Commissioner Bauder: 

• Thankful for those who supported her 
• It’s an honor and privilege to represent City of Leavenworth 
• 2024 is going to be a great year 
• Appreciated all those who voted this year 
• Recognized outgoing Commissioner Camalla Leonhard for all her hard work and dedication to the 

City over the last 4 years 
 
Commissioner Martin: 

• Welcomed the new and returning commissioners 
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• Looking forward to serving alongside everyone 
• It’s been a pleasure and excited for the year ahead 

 
Mayor Wilson: 

• Congratulated the Commissioners 
• It’s an honor and privilege to serve alongside them 
• Great things are in store for 2024 
• Recognized Commissioner Leonhard for her hard work, dedication, commitment, time and service 

 
Close Special Meeting: 
Commissioner Hingula moved to close the special meeting and adjourn.  Commissioner Martin seconded 
the motion and the motion was unanimously approved and the meeting was adjourned.  Mayor Wilson 
declared the motion carried 5-0. 
 
 
Time Meeting Adjourned 6:09 p.m. 
Minutes taken by City Clerk Sarah Bodensteiner, CMC 
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